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Diocese of Broken Bay
 

Fourth Sunday of Lent – 22nd March 2020 
My dear friends of Manly Freshwater Parish, 

In these difficult and uncertain times, I am very conscious that your thoughts are very much with 
the wellbeing of your families and close friends. I know that you will also keep a caring eye out 

for your neighbors, particularly the elderly and the sick. Our real strength lies in what we are able 
to do together, to support each other, and care for each other. 

Bishop Anthony has made the very difficult decision to suspend all public Masses until further 

notice. This follows the governments health guidelines to prevent the spread of Covid 19 
Coronavirus. 

This is a distressing time for all of us, but it is also an opportunity to work and pray together as a 
parish community for our mutual wellbeing and care. 

The Lord Jesus is always very close to us and he reminds us to place our faith and trust in God 
and in each other. Challenging situations such as this are an opportunity for adaptation and 
change. This is what we do best as human beings and as Catholic Christians. As St John Henry 

Newman wrote, ‘To live is to change, to become perfect is to have changed often’. 

• Fr Paul and I will privately say the weekday Masses and a Sunday Mass.  

At these Masses we will pray for each of you and your families. 
• The Churches will remain open each day for private prayer and devotions.  
• Stations of the Cross will continue at Manly on Friday evenings at 7pm. 

• Wednesday Adoration at Manly will continue from 3pm – 8pm and the hours may be extended 
if the demand requires it.  

• Reconciliation will continue on Saturday mornings at Manly from 10am – 11am or by request.  
• Weddings, Funerals and Baptisms will continue with restricted numbers.  
• Fr Paul and I will visit the sick when required. 

• We are looking at streaming Sunday Mass online. 
• We are awaiting a decision from Bishop Anthony about the Easter Liturgies. 

• We must be able to keep in contact with you and inform you of the changing situation.   
Please advise the parish office of your contact details either by phone 9977 5822 or email 
manlyfreshwaterparish@bbcatholic.org.au 

• The parish office will remain open as usual. 

May our Loving God watch over us and keep us safe and in good health. 

Fr David and Fr Paul 
 

Parish Priest: Fr David Taylor 
Assistant Priest: Fr Paul Kim 
Parish Secretaries: Jenny Beninati  
                                 Paula Martin 
Pastoral Coordinator: Michelle Ellis  
 

Administration Office: 
Mon – Thurs: 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Fri: 9am – 4pm 
6 Raglan St, Manly   NSW   2095 
Tel: 9977 5822 / 8379 1720 
After Hours Urgent Sick Calls: 
0499 910 010 
Presbytery: 9977 2100 
manlyfreshwaterparish@bbcatholic.org.au 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/manlyfreshwater 
 

Weekend Masses: 
Manly: Saturday Vigil 6:00pm 
Sunday 8:30am, 10:30am, 6:00pm 
 

Freshwater: Saturday Vigil 5:00pm 
Sunday 9am 
 

Weekday Masses: 
 

Manly: Tuesday – Friday 9:15am  
 

Freshwater: Tuesday – Friday 9:15am 
 

Liturgy of the Word and  
Holy Communion 
 

Manly: Monday 9:15am 
 

Freshwater: Monday 9:15am 
 

Mary Immaculate Church 
6 Raglan St, Manly   NSW   2095 
 

St John the Baptist Church 
cnr Johnson & Oliver St,  
Freshwater   NSW   2096  
 

Baptisms: by appointment only 
Manly 4th Sunday of the month 

 

Freshwater 2nd Sunday of month 
 

Reconciliation: 
Manly Sat 10am – 11am 
 

Freshwater Sat 4:30pm 
 
 

MANLY   FRESHWATER   PARISH 

Mary Immaculate,  Manly  and  

St  John  the  Baptist,  Freshwater 
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Manly Freshwater Parish promotes SAFEGUARDING which involves the 
implementation of proactive, common sense and practical ideas that 
ensure the safety of children and vulnerable adults in our community. 

Parish Pastoral Council: Paul Pervan (Chair), Ian Press (Deputy Chair), 
Margaret Dent (Secretary), Ivica Covic; Laurie de Ambrosis;  
Joanne Druery; Robert Marshall; Michael McGrath 
St Mary’s Primary School 9977 2225 Principal: Paul McGuire  
St John the Baptist Primary School 9939 6699 
Principal: Judy Slattery  
St Paul’s Catholic College 9977 5111 Principal: Chris Browne  
Stella Maris College 9977 5144 Principal: Elizabeth Carnegie  

 

March 2020                                                              Year A 
Mon 23/3 – 4th week of Lent                                  Is 65:17-21; Jn 4:43-54 
Tue 24/3 – 4th week of Lent                         Ezek 47:1-9,12; Jn 5:1-3,5-16 
Wed 25/3 – The Annunciation of the Lord    
                                                    Is 7:10-14,8:10; Heb 10:4-10; Lk 1:26-38 
Thurs 26/3 – 4th week of Lent                                 Ex 32:7-14; Jn 5:31-47 
Fri 27/3 – 4th week of Lent                      Wis 2:1,12-22; Jn 7:1-2,10,25-30 
Sat 28/3 – 4th week of Lent                                  Jer 11:18-20; Jn 7:40-52 
Sun 29/3 – Fifth Sunday of Lent   Ezek 37:12-14; Rom 8:8-11; Jn 11:1-45 
 

LET US PRAY FOR                                            22nd March 2020 

Recently Deceased:  

Anniversary: Ellen Lawler 

Prayers for the sick in our parish: Eugenia Cavazzoni, Gavin 
Greenwood, Zacchaeus Emmanuel Joseph Ratnam; Mark Taylor; 
Kay Flenady; Leon Cochrane; Robina Dwyer; Ann Irvin; Prionsias 
Kearney; Brian Davies; Majella McLoughlin; Debbie Vernon; 
Desmond Connors; Lauren Hannahan; Rosalba Galuis; Vanessa 
Squirrell; Judith McKenzie; Jonathan Keil; Les Reilly; Wayne 
Smedley; Margaret Burridge;  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION is held at Manly Church on 
Wednesdays from 2pm with Divine Mercy Hour held from 
7:00pm – 8:30pm. To assist us on Wednesdays and 
present before the Blessed Sacrament, a Guard of 

Honour Roster has been placed on the notice board. We invite you to 
place your name in a time slot which suits you.  

Visiting sick at home - If you, or if you know of anyone who 
is unable to attend Mass because they are unwell and would 
like a home visit please contact the parish office 9977 5822 
to organise for Communion or Anointing  

 

Pope Francis    
God's mercy is our liberation and our 
happiness. We need to forgive, because we 
ourselves need to be forgiven.  
 

 

FR PAUL’S YOUTUBE Please take a 

minute to watch Fr Paul Kim’s 

presentation on today’s Gospel reading. 

You can view it through YouTube – search 

bit.ly/2EIGEu7 or frpaulkim (one word with 

no space). 
 

 
If you are a new parishioner to Manly 
Freshwater Parish, we invite you to 
complete a Parish census form. This will 
assist us in updating our records to 

include you and your family in our parish community 
activities. The census form can be found on the back wall of 
the Church or at the side door entrance and may be left in 
the collection plate.  
 

 

Stations of the Cross will be 

held at Manly 7pm each Friday 

during Lent. 

DATES TO REMEMBER… 
• RCIA Tues 24th March @ 7pm 

• PPC Meeting Wed 25th March @ 7pm 

• Stations of the Cross Friday 27th March @ 7pm 

• Crazy Whist Tuesday 31st March @ 10am 
 

PARISH GROUPS 
All our parish groups are still 

meeting and will continue to do 

so until advised otherwise 

 
 

Project Compassion 2020  
Please donate to Project Compassion 2020 to help 
uplift vulnerable communities and support the rights 
of indigenous peoples around the world.   

Let’s Go Further, Together. You can donate through 
Parish boxes and envelopes, by visiting 
www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion or   

phoning 1800 024 413. 

 

 

PARISH WEEKLY EVENTS 

• Christian Meditation: Mon 6pm – 6:45pm in the 

Parish Centre 

• Craft Group: Tues 10:00am in the Parish Centre 

• Divine Will Prayer Group: Mon 11:00am in the 

Parish Centre 

• Eucharistic Adoration: Adoration on Wed from 

3pm with  

Divine Mercy Hour from 7pm – 8pm 

• Lectio Divina: Tues 7.30pm in the Parish Room 

and Wed 10am in the Parish Centre  

• Parish Playgroup: Manly on Mon 9am – 10:30am 

• Piety Store: Open 15mins before & after Mass 

• Reconciliation: 

Manly: Sat 10am – 11am 

Freshwater: Sat 4:30pm 

• RCIA: Contact the Parish Office 9977 5822  

• Rosary: Manly: Mon – Fri at 9.45am 

Freshwater: Tues – Fri before 9.15am Mass 

PARISH MONTHLY EVENTS 

•  Anointing Mass at Manly and Freshwater 

1st Friday of each month at 9:15am Mass  

•  Baptisms: By appointment enquires to Parish 

Office  

•  Crazy Whist Morning: last Tues of each month at 

10:00am  

•  Parish Pastoral Council: contact Parish Office  

•  St Vincent de Paul: Manly & Freshwater 

Conferences  

2nd Mon each month at 5:30pm 

 

https://twitter.com/Pontifex
http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion
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PARISH SOCIAL MEDIA 

 
 

 

Daily Mass Streaming 
https://www.youtube.com/user/cathnews 

Parish website: 
bbcatholic.org.au/manlyfreshwater 

Parish facebook: 

facebook.com/manlyfreshwaterparish 

YouTube: bit.ly/2EIGEu7 or frpaulkim  

(one word with no space). You can view the 
YouTube videos thru the parish facebook, click 
on the link 
 

HELP US TO KEEP IN CONTACT 
WITH YOU!!! 

Please ensure you send the parish office your 
contact details so we can update the parish data 

system. Parish Office 9977 5822 or  

manlyfreshwaterparish@bbcatholic.org.au 

 

CHURCH CLEANING… 

COVID 19 

We are looking for regular 

CLEANING GROUPS to help 

keep our TWO CHURCHES as 

clean as possible, which goes 

beyond the current cleaning 

services and has become 

necessary in fighting the COVID 19 VIRUS 

surrounding us all. Wiping the pews and kneelers. 

Also, wiping of doors and door handles. We need this 

undertaken each week on SATURDAY MORNINGS 

from 10.00am to 11.00am. There are other tasks 

that also require cleaning, so there is plenty to do. 

COME ON, HERE is YOUR CHANCE, to bring your 

ENTHUSIASM, to assist and keep our Churches (and 

all of us who worship every Sunday), SAFE and 

CLEAN. We owe this to everyone who comes into our 

buildings and premises. 

All you need do is TURN UP, with a big Smile and 

keen cleaning ELBOW. Come and Join me...... 

PAUL PERVAN (cleanliness is close to Godliness)  

 

 

PIETY STORE – if you wish to purchase an item 
from the Piety Store please call into the parish 
office during office hours. 

LIVING FAITH BOOKLETS NOW AVAILABLE 
$6.50ea 

 
 

REFLECTION 

Each year, Laetare 
(‘Rejoice’) Sunday gives 
encouragement to all those 
travelling the Lenten road to 
Holy Week and Easter. 

Today’s readings affirms that 
we do not make this journey alone. We are offered a 
helping hand by the Lord who is our shepherd and 
guide (Psalm). By leading us on the right path in 
goodness, he is being true to his name. We want for 
nothing. Though we may have been walking in 
darkness, even sometimes feeling as if we am trapped 
in the valley of the shadow of death, we am now 
exposed to the light of the Lord. 

And the Lord, looking with love at our hearts rather 
than at external appearances (First Reading), 
illuminates me, turning us into light. (Second 
Reading). 

Jesus curing the man born blind is a well-known piece 
of scripture (Gospel). Perhaps we are like the one 
without sight who can suddenly see. And finding 
myself looking at the Son of Man, we can come to 
believe and to trust in him even more deeply. Reason, 
indeed, to rejoice today!  

Pathways to God 2020 

 

Chrism Mass – Singers and Musicians from across the 

Diocese are warmly invited to lead the congregation in 
prayerful song at this year’s Chrism Mass.RSVP To ensure 
we have enough seats and music/hymn books for everyone 
please RSVP to  nicholas.weir@bbcatholic.org.au and on 
the subject line type “CHOIR RSVP”  

 

Craft Group meets each week on Tuesday 
mornings from 10am to 12noon in the Parish 
Center. We invite you to come along for a cuppa 
and a chat in a friendly relaxed environment. 
Bring along your knitting or other craft if you wish. 
Visitors to the area are more than welcome.  

 

Lectio Divina Read his story in the Gospels. 
Spend time with him. Listen to what he says. 
Lectio Divina groups meets  
Tuesday 7.30pm in the Parish Room and 

Wednesday mornings at 10am in the Parish Centre. 
All Welcome 

 

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION Anyone interested in 
this form of silent prayer is most welcome to 
attend.  We meet each Monday at 6pm in the 
Parish Centre. Enq: Hazel Cottee 0402 052 088  

“Be still and know that I am God”  (Psalm 46: vs 10)  

 
Fitness Sessions Manly  Saturday 
Mornings at 9am & Wednesday Mornings at 

8am Strength, Tone and Balance Training for over 50’s both 
female and male. The trainer is Paul Pervan who is a fully 
qualified Cert 4 Fitness Professional.  Specialist in training 
Older Adults, fully insured with First Aid Certificate.  Come 
along and Try!  

mailto:manlyfreshwaterparish@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:nicholas.weir@bbcatholic.org.au
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18 March 2020 

To the People of God in the Diocese of Broken Bay 

 

Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 

 

The historic and momentous times in which we live have impelled the Australian 
Government to issue today new preventative measures to limit the transmission of the 

COVID-19 coronavirus as a matter of public health emergency. 

 

A public health emergency of the kind that we are experiencing is a rare event. Today the 
Prime Minister reminded us that an event such as the COVID-19 outbreak has not been 
seen for 100 years. Given the directions provided by the Government and after a most 

careful consideration of the circumstances of our own Diocese and its various parish 
communities, it is with great regret and a heaviness of heart, that I share with you the 

following: 

Effective from Friday 20 March, in the Diocese of Broken Bay: 

 

1. All public Masses are hereby suspended until further notice. Accordingly, this 
includes a dispensation for all the Faithful in the Diocese from the obligation to participate 

at Mass on Sundays and holy days of obligation (cc.87 § 1:1247).  
It will be possible to celebrate the weekday Mass for Thursday 19 March, The Solemnity of 

St Joseph provided that the congregation does not exceed 100. 

 

2. The celebration of Holy Mass by the priest privately is to continue and may include, 

if possible, the assistance of an adult minister. Previously scheduled intentions, including 
the Sunday Mass pro populo may be fulfilled in this manner. 

 

3. The Faithful are encouraged to keep the Lord's Day holy and celebrate Sunday as a domestic 
church by taking time to pray together as a household (c. 1248 §2). 

 

4. The Sacrament of Baptism: Baptisms are still to be celebrated provided that the number 

attending does not exceed 100. It is important that thought be given to providing families 
the option of postponing the Baptism of their child. Those families who wish to proceed with 
the celebration should be advised to limit the number of family and guests attending 

(preferably immediate family and godparents only). Baptisms must be staggered so that 
only one child is baptised in the one event, with the water refreshed for each ceremony. 

 

5. The Sacrament of Confirmation: The Government's announcement today will impact on 
the celebration of the Sacrament of Confirmation and the schedule for the same. I will 

consider how to attend to this in the coming weeks. All programmes of preparation for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation should be suspended until the schedule can be reviewed. 



5 

6. Funerals in a church remain possible provided that the number in the congregation does 
not exceed 100. In accepting bookings for funerals, it will be important that Parishes work 
with the Funeral Director to so ensure this. The advice is that those attending should be 

limited to immediate family. Some Funeral Directors are already making arrangements for 
live-streaming of the funeral so that the number of people in the church is kept to a 

minimum. 

7. Weddings: It may be that weddings be postponed. However, should a wedding proceed it 
will be limited to the same provisions of no more than 100 in the church. 

 

8. Sacrament of Reconciliation: Our churches are to remain open for the availability of the 

First Form of the Rite of Confession in the usual way. The Second Form of the Rite of 
Confession should be suspended during this time. 

I am aware that a number of our Parishes have suspended their programmes of preparation 

for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. This has been effected in accord with the principles 
applied to school gatherings. Some of our Parishes, however, have already completed their 

programmes of preparation and are ready to celebrate the Sacrament. In this event, the 
following advice is offered: 

a. It would be unfortunate, having completed the programme, that the momentum for the 

celebration of the Sacrament be interrupted. 

b. A gathering of people for the Sacrament - in the Second Form of the Rite- should be 

suspended as it is most likely families will express significant concern about this. 

c. As an alternative, children, supported by their parents, might be invited to individual 

Confession in the church over a period of some hours on a scheduled day, so that the 
number of people in the confined space of the church is kept to a minimum. 

d. If this is not possible due to local circumstances, then the liturgical celebration should 

be suspended to a later time in the year. 

 

9. Sacrament of Anointing. In the celebration of the Sacrament, priests are given 
permission to lay on hands by holding them above rather than upon the head. Anointing 
the forehead is sufficient 

 

10. In respect to the forthcoming Holy Week and Easter Liturgies I am currently 

considering how best these may be celebrated in the current circumstances and will advise 
in the coming weeks. I will discuss this with the Council of Priests which is to meet next 
Tuesday 24 March. 

 

11. As the community of the Church in Broken Bay, I urge you to pray. It has always 

been our tradition to turn to God in prayer when difficulties arise, especially when a health 
emergency of this kind effects so many people. I commend to you in a particular way the 
Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary. The Rosary, which is a Marian prayer, has Christ at its 

centre. When we pray the Rosary, we meditate upon the life, death, and resurrection of the 
Lord, through the intercession of the Virgin Mary. In the words of Saint John Paul 11, 

"With the Rosary, the Christian people sits at the school of Mary and is led to contemplate 
the beauty of the face of Christ and to experience the depths of his love. Through the Rosary 
the faithful receive abundant grace, as though from the very hands of the Mother of the 

Redeemer." (Rosarium Virgin is Mariae I) 

As you pray the Rosary, I encourage you to ask for the grace that we need in our Church 

and in our world at this time. Be confident in your prayers and trust that the Mother of Our 
Lord will accompany you and lead you to her son, Jesus. Recall the words from the 
Memorare prayer and be inspired not to lose hope: "Remember, 0 most gracious Virgin 
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Mary, that never was it known that anyone who fled to your protection, implored your help, 
or sought your intercession, was left unaided." 

The Rosary is a marvellous prayer that can be prayed alone, in families, or in small groups. 

Through this marvellous prayer, may Mary's motherly compassion keep our whole family 
safe from every danger. Through her intercession may all the people of Australia be 

sheltered from harm. And may people everywhere profit by the voice of Catholics united in 
prayer. 

 

My brothers and sisters, we are living in unchartered times with implications about which 
we are uncertain. It is essential that our communities of Faith remain beacons of hope 

during this difficult and challenging time. 

 

It is important that our churches do not close and that they remain open for prayer 

and personal devotion. There are many ways by which a small number of people in our 
Parishes may still wish to gather, remaining compliant with the law - for small group Rosary, 

for Exposition and Benediction, for the Way of the Cross. Indeed, I encourage small groups 
to use our churches for prayer, especially on a Sunday when the Blessed Sacrament may 
be exposed for Adoration, according to the norms governing such a practice. 

 

Our diocesan Office for Evangelisation is currently preparing pastoral resources for use in 

the face of the limitations for gathering. 

 

It is also important that our Parish offices remain open and be available for our parishioners. 
It is critical that all our parishes consider the most creative ways by which to retain 
communication with their people. 

 

In naming this emergency, it is essential that each member of the community takes 

responsibility for maintaining good personal hygiene. It is also very important that those 
members of our community who require assistance: the young; the elderly; people with 
disabilities; the poor and the sick; the homeless; are cared for and not abandoned. 

 

It is also vital that we remain good and responsible citizens. Please do not panic or fret 

unnecessarily. By remaining calm and adhering to Government Health recommendations, 
we play an important role in the community, as together we are vigilant in our attempt to 
keep all people safe and healthy. 

 

Over the coming weeks, the personnel of our Diocese will continue in their contact with you 

and ensure that you are fully apprised of any developments which we are constantly 
monitoring. 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ. 

Most Rev Anthony Randazzo DD, JCL 

Bishop of Broken Bay 
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Fourth Sunday of Lent- Year A 

First Reading          Samuel 16:1, 6-7, 10-13 (JB) 

A reading from the first book of Samuel 

In the presence of the Lord God, they anointed 

David king of Israel. 

The Lord said to Samuel, 'Fill your horn with oil and 

go. I am sending you to Jesse of Bethlehem, for I 

have chosen myself a king among his sons.' When 

Samuel arrived, he caught sight of Eliab and 

thought, 'Surely the Lord's anointed one stands 

there before him,' but the Lord said to Samuel, 

'Take no notice of his appearance or his height for 

I have rejected him; God does not see as man 

sees; man looks at appearances but the Lord looks 

at the heart.' Jesse presented his seven sons to 

Samuel, but Samuel said to Jesse, 'The Lord has 

not chosen these.' He then asked Jesse, 'Are these 

all the sons you have?' He answered, 'There is still 

one left, the youngest; he is out looking after the 

sheep.' Then Samuel said to Jesse, 'Send for him; 

we will not sit down to eat until he comes.' Jesse 

had him sent for, a boy of fresh complexion, with 

fine eyes and pleasant bearing. The Lord said, 

'Come, anoint him, for this is the one.' At this, 

Samuel took the horn of oil and anointed him 

where he stood with his brothers; and the spirit of 

the Lord seized on David and stayed with him from 

that day on.  

The word of the Lord         All: Thanks be to God 

 

Responsorial Psalm                  Ps 22 (JB) 

R. The Lord is my shepherd;  

    there is nothing I shall want. 

The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall 

want. Fresh and green are the pastures where he 

gives me repose. Near restful waters he leads me, 

to revive my drooping spirit. R. 

He guides me along the right path; he is true to his 

name. If I should walk in the valley of darkness no 

evil would I fear. You are there with your crook and 

your staff; with these you give me comfort. R.  

You have prepared a banquet for me in the sight 

of my foes. My head you have anointed with oil; 

my cup is overflowing. R.  

Surely goodness and kindness shall follow me all 

the days of my life. In the Lord's own house shall 

I dwell for ever and ever. R. 

 

Second Reading                Ephesians 5:8-14 (JB) 

A reading from the letter of St Paul to the 

Ephesians 

Rise from the dead, and Christ will shine on you. 

You were darkness once, but now you are light in 

the Lord; be like children of light, for the effects of 

the light are seen in complete goodness and right 

living and truth. Try to discover what the Lord 

wants of you, having nothing to do with the futile 

works of darkness but exposing them by contrast. 

The things which are done in secret are things that 

people are ashamed even to speak of; but 

anything exposed by the light will be illuminated 

and anything illuminated turns into light. That is 

why it is said:  

Wake up from your sleep, rise from the dead, and 

Christ will shine on you.   

The word of the Lord         All: Thanks be to God 

Gospel Acclamation  John 8:12 (JB) 

Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ!  

I am the light of the world, says the Lord; 

whoever follows me will have the light of life. 

Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 

 

Gospel                John 9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 (JB) 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to John 

The blind man went off and washed himself and 

came away with his sight restored. 

As Jesus went along, he saw a man who had been 

blind from birth. He spat on the ground, made a 

paste with the spittle, put this over the eyes of the 

blind man and said to him, 'Go and wash in the 

Pool of Siloam' (a name that means 'sent'). So the 

blind man went off and washed himself, and came 

away with his sight restored. 

His neighbours and people who earlier had seen 

him begging said, 'Isn't this the man who used to 

sit and beg?' Some said, 'Yes, it is the same one.' 

Others said, 'No, he only looks like him.' The man 

himself said, 'I am the man.' 

They brought the man who had been blind to the 

Pharisees. It had been a sabbath day when Jesus 

made the paste and opened the man's eyes, so 

when the Pharisees asked him how he had come 

to see, he said, 'He put a paste on my eyes, and I 

washed, and I can see.' Then some of the 

Pharisees said, 'This man cannot be from God: he 

does not keep the sabbath.' Others said 'How could 

a sinner produce signs like this?' And there was 

disagreement among them. So they spoke to the 

blind man again, 'What have you to say about him 

yourself, now that he has opened your eyes?' 'He 

is a prophet', replied the man. 

'Are you trying to teach us,' they replied 'and you 

a sinner through and through, since you were 

born!' And they drove him away. 

Jesus heard they had driven him away, and when 

he found him he said to him, 'Do you believe in the 

Son of Man?' 'Sir,' the man replied 'tell me who he 

is so that I may believe in him'. Jesus said, 'You 

are looking at him; he is speaking to you.' The man 

said, 'Lord, I believe', and worshipped him. 

The Gospel of the Lord. 

All: Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 
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